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Windycrest Sailing Club 

is in the Tulsa Boat and Recreational Travel 

Show !! 

2/1 Monday  5 pm - 9 pm 

2/2 Tuesday 12 PM - 9 PM 

2/3 Wednesday 12PM - 9 PM 

2/4 Thursday 12 PM - 9 PM 

2/5 Friday 12 PM - 10 PM 

2/6 Saturday 10 AM - 10 PM 

2/7 Sunday 11 AM - 5 PM 

Volunteers Needed to  

Occupy our booth and 

share their Windycrest 

stories and tell every-

one why they should 

join. 

 

.Come see the booth 
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January 31  

Tulsa Boat Show  

Set UP 

2:00-5:00 

February 1 

Tulsa Boat & 
Travel Show 

5:00-9:00  

BOG Meeting 

2 

Tulsa Boat & 
Travel Show 

12:00-9:00 

Ground Hog 
Day 

3 

Tulsa Boat & 
Travel Show 

12:00-9:00 

4 

Tulsa Boat & 
Travel Show 

12:00-9:00 

5 

Tulsa Boat & 
Travel Show 

12:00-10:00 

6 

Tulsa Boat & 
Travel Show 

10:00-10:00 

7 

Tulsa Boat & 
Travel Show 

11:00-5:00 

8 
 

9 

National  

Pizza Day 

10 11 12 

 

 

13 

Valentines 
Day 

Bonfire  

WSC  

14 

 

Valentines 
Day 

 

15 

 

Presidentõs 
Day 

16 17 
 

18 19 20 

 

21 

 

22 

 

23 24 25 26 27 
 

28 March 1 
 

2 

 

Dr. Suessõs 
Birthday  

3 4 5 6 
 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
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 EditorðWindword Webmaster-Windycrest.com Facilities Manager   
 Mark Hoagland Carmen Skelton Chris Foster 
 windword@windycrest.com webmaster@windycrest.com facilities.manager@windycrest.com 

Editorial 

First thing I know that the month is gone.  Just yesterday I was trying to decide to decide what 

type of wine with bubbles I wanted in for my Good-Bye to 2020 and Hello to 2021.  Now it is 

February, one month into the year and I am running behind on everything.   

You may have heard we are having a booth in the Tulsa Boat and Travel Show, #46-47, this 

upper level and just east of main entrance.  I am wearing both hats right now.  As editor of the 

Windword, I want to impress on you to come out and see the show.  I always going to an event 

the entrance fee is almost as cheap as the beer cost. (there is a pun there, Entrance is $10 and  

I think the beer is $8)   

I have to say first, Thanks to Danny Ziegler, Bob McGinnis, and Charlie & Nancy Keithline for 

coming out and setting up the Booth. 

I am looking for people to come and hang out in the booth and mix with the attendees.  My list 

of folks are :       Mark Hoagland (me) 

   Bob McGinnis 

   Nancy Keithline 

   Cindy Gowing - Eymann 

   Gary Worley 

   Andy Leithner 

   Danny Ziegler 

   Robby Corcoran 

   Michelle Young 

 

I move to my space at Activities Captain to Finishéé. 
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The Proposed Plan:  The plan being studied is the construction of a new "finger" or "tie-up" dock 
designed to allow hydro-hoist-friendly slips to be added once there is a demand for them.  The 
dock would initially mirror the existing tie-up dock and be immediately useful for boats being 
launched, especially when the wind is from the North.  This location is also ideal for slips.  It is 
more protected from wind and waves and is near the lower parking lot.  Although a finger dock 
could be built without any slips, some or all slips could be built from the beginning.  Therefore, we 
need to know if there is a demand for slips to be built right away.  If you would like to sign up for a 
new slip, or if you are just interested in knowing more about plans for a new A-Dock. 

 Please contact the Commodore very soon.  
 
Financing: In the past, Windycrest financed new docks that have slips through a cooperative ar-
rangement between the club and the individual members who rent the slips.  Under that arrange-
ment, the club paid part of the construction cost and each slip renter paid up front a proportionate 
share of the rest and then paid no annual rent for several years.  We anticipate that financing slips 
on the new A-Dock would follow this pattern and would work as follows (these numbers are specu-
lative; the actual amounts will depend on the final design and cost):   

¶ A new dock with 10 slips might cost $80,000.   

¶ The club would pay one-third of the cost ($26,667) and each slip renter would pay $5,334 up 
front ((80,000-26,667)/10=5,334). 

¶ Then, based upon projected annual slip rent of $762, a renter would make no annual rent pay-
ment for a period of 7 years (5,334/762=7 years).  A $50 annual slip maintenance fee would nev-
ertheless be owed. 
 
Limited Commitment: A slip renter would not be committed to rent for the entire period and could 
vacate the slip before the end of the period.  In that case, the ñunusedò remainder of the initial pay-
ment would be refunded and the next renter would pay an amount equal to the refunded amount 
and continue under the same terms as the original renter. 

 

A decision about a new A-Dock is imminent; if you are interested in possi-
bly having a slip on a new A-Dock, please donôt wait to let us know. 
 

Thanks, 

David Hyman, Commodore 

Windycrestôs old A-Dock and its slips are gone now and the 
club is considering a plan to replace it.   

You might be interested! 

A Note from the Commodores Desk 

commodore@windycrest.com  

What do you call a sail with only two corners? 

I havenõt a clew. 

mailto:commodore@windycrest.com
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What an interesting job this is proving to be! 

As 2021 began, it was time to send dues statementsðthe secretary, Margaret Hamlett Shinn, 

spent many hours checking the accuracy of our records and sending out statements. We keep 

several types of records (spreadsheets), to track where everyoneôs boats and trailers are. She had 

to check on each memberôs recordsðmost are easyðand sometimes there was conflicting infor-

mation. These deviations come from various sources. Perhaps human error, but often members 

make changes and informal agreements with other members. Perhaps BOG officer responses 

have been misinterpreted. I am very grateful that the previous Vice Comm (now Commodore) Da-

vid Hyman did a yeomanôs job in a most difficult year (2020!) by keeping a high level of accuracy. 

I spent quite a few hours walking every boat lot, the travel trailers, and all the docks, I talked to 

members. I was concerned with the accuracy of our records, but was also able to assist Margaret 

using the newly-acquired information. Sooo interesting in sooo many ways ... and it leads to this: 

IF YOU ARE MAKING A CHANGEðpulling a boat from a slip for maintenance work, selling/

buying, removing a boat for any reasonðINFORM THE VICE COMMODORE (me) or at least 

any BOG member.  

We have Club Rules ï general conduct, BOG rules, boat storage rules, & Trailer & RV rules. All of 

our decisions are made accordingly. Sometimes the finer points are difficult to understand, so ask 

us! I have asked the Commodore & Past Commodore MANY questions in order to properly apply 

the rules as I direct slip or boat lot assignments. We have Waiting Lists available for view on the 

websiteðagain, call/text/email me for clarification. Every organization has rules, just sayinô.  

I donôt have any anecdotes this time; youôll have to read Davidôs articles--he usually has an amus-

ing tale. This is it for now: Some of my best Christmas gifts were a bow guide (dock protector) and 

some corner bumpers. To fend off sexists who may say ówhat do you expect from a woman driverô, 

I will remind you that there is NO engine on our J22 so we sail in & out of the slip. As I often say, 

these are learned skills that can be practiced and perfected.  

REMINDER: Windycrest is Windycrest twelve months a 

year. Come on out and take a walk or a little hike. It 

benefits our mental health! Check your trailer tires and 

boat covers. Walk the docks if you like. Some members 

spend a lot of winter hours fishing. I am surprised at 

how many folks are out. Lots of winter days are quite 

nice. Start scheming NOW for  

2021 Windycrest fun. 

See you at The Lake! 

Lisa Weatherholt 

Vice Commodore 

 

Vice Commodore Report 


